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Statement of the President of the Ohio Rifle and Pistol Association to the Judicial – Criminal Justice Committee of the Ohio Senate at Hearing on Senate Bill 184, 30 January 2008
Mr. Chairman,


Good morning.  Thank you for the opportunity to speak this morning.  My name is David Johnson, and I am the President of the Ohio Rifle and Pistol Association.  The ORPA is made up of people who give generously of their time and money to support the shooting sports and our fundamental rights as Americans and Ohioans, and it is an honor and a privilege to head this fine organization, which is preparing to celebrate its 75th anniversary.  The ORPA is affiliated with the National Rifle Association and we work closely with the NRA in many areas, but we are an independent, grass-roots organization, working at the State level for our thousands of members and all law-abiding firearms owners in Ohio.  A primary task for the ORPA is to help protect the rights of Ohioans as expressed in both Section 1.04 of the Ohio Constitution and the Second Amendment of the U.S. Constitution.  I shall keep the members of the ORPA closely informed of the progress of S. B. 184 and the related House bill.

The bill under consideration would help secure one of the most fundamental human rights, that of self-defense, for Ohioans.  Those of us who are self-defense advocates are familiar with the phrase, “criminal control, not gun control.”  Although Senate Bill 184 is not specific to firearms, the same principle of placing the responsibility for damage or injury on the criminal, and not an inanimate object or the victim, applies in this discussion.  S. B. 184, if put into law, would help restore this common-sense approach to unfortunate situations where a law-abiding person is forced to take measures which all agree are regrettable, but which are, in any reasonable person’s opinion, the responsibility of the criminal and not the victim.  This bill would move the balance of legal burden towards those who violate laws and away from those who obey laws.

I have made a brief, rather simple, and non-legalistic argument for Senate Bill 184.  However, this is appropriate since the principles underlying the bill are simple and fundamental.  I sincerely believe that most Ohioans would agree with this common-sense argument.  On behalf of the members of the Ohio Rifle and Pistol Association and all law-abiding citizens of Ohio, thank you very much for your time and attention, and thank you for your consideration of this important legislation.







